
Town of Bartlett Office of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes: September 6, 2013
Attendance: Chairman Gene Chandler, Douglas Garland, David Patch
Reporters: None

Meeting opened at 08:30 AM.

Chairman Chandler requested that Bartlett Jackson Transfer Station manager, Jon 
Edgerly, provide a report on recycling which details the costs as well as income received.

Police Chief, Timothy Connifey, dropped off a fire works display application for Attitash 
Ski Area for the Selectmen to review.
 
Steven Dean, owner of Good Harvest Inn (1RT016-118-L00) stopped by in reference to 
the letter he had received from the Selectmen concerning whether his septic system could 
hold the proposed use for the remodeling of the motel units. There had been a septic 
system designed in 2001 but it had never been installed and per the State regulations he 
has to comply due to the commercial nature of his project. He also has to provide 
documentation that the system can support the proposed changes. Dean stated that the 
proposed changes he is doing is a reduction in the number of units and therefore should 
be a reduction in the amount of waste so he doesn’t believe that the septic should be an 
issue. Chairman Chandler stated that the State gets excited when changes are being made 
and they like to make a bad system better and therefore, he needs to contact, the local 
State inspector, Rick Treiss, and talk to him. Dean commented that it wasn’t an issue last 
time and doesn’t understand why it is now. Selectman Garland explained that he needs to 
confirm that there will be fewer gallons. Lynn Jones, AA, mentioned that changes are 
being made all the time to the State regulations and therefore she believes that all he 
needs to do is have a system designed, not installed but he should check with Rick Treiss. 
There is a different director at the State and each director has different ideas. Dean 
commented that he hadn’t thought it was an issue because he had received a previous 
permit that expired and he was just trying to renew it. Chairman Chandler apologized that 
this probably should have been mentioned before and advised him to call State Inspector, 
Rick Treiss, and he would probably need to get a design done. Dean also inquired as to 
how much the fee would be for the three permits. Lynn Jones, AA, explained that each 
permit is considered a new permit and the fee would be $25.00 per permit for a total of 
$75.00. Dean also mentioned that he has been in contact with the Lower Bartlett Water 
Precinct to obtain the necessary permits from them since he is located in the precinct.
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Chairman Chandler requested that Road Agent, Travis Chick, be contacted for an update 
on the mower tractor repairs.  A note was left in his outbox.

Chairman Chandler had a prior commitment and left the meeting at 10:35 AM.
   
The Selectmen reviewed correspondence, building permits, signed letters and checks 
prior to and throughout the meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 10:45 AM.

Respectfully submitted, 

Brenda Medeiros, Sec.


